
  

 

 
 
 
  In schools, ice packs should be used to treat minor injuries like bumps, bruises, and 
sprains, particularly in the first few days after the injury to help reduce swelling and 
pain. They can also be used for minor head injuries, but with caution and proper 
supervision. However, ice packs are not appropriate for all injuries and should not be 
used on open wounds or areas with poor circulation.  
  
When to use ice packs: 

• Minor injuries: Sprains, strains, and bruises are ideal candidates for ice therapy.  

• First 72 hours after injury: Ice is most effective in the initial period after an injury 
to help reduce inflammation and pain.  

• Following a minor head injury: An ice pack can help reduce swelling but should 
be used under supervision and for limited durations.  

• When there's no broken skin: Ice should not be applied directly to open 
wounds or broken skin.  

When not to use ice packs: 
• Broken skin or wounds: 

The cold can interfere with the body's natural healing process and increase the risk of 
infection.  

• Areas with poor circulation or numbness: 

Ice can further restrict blood flow and potentially damage tissues.  
• If the injury is very minor with no visible signs: 

In such cases, a cool compress or simply monitoring the injury may be sufficient.  
Important considerations for schools: 

• Supervision: 

Children using ice packs should be supervised to ensure proper application and to 
prevent any potential adverse effects.  

• Communication: 

Parents or guardians should be informed about any injuries, especially head injuries, 
and advised to monitor their child's condition.  

• Alternative Treatments: 

If ice is not appropriate, other options like cool compresses (e.g., a damp cloth) can be 
considered.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 

 
 
 
 
 


